Selectmen's Meeting March 20, 2013

Vinal Pendexter and Daniel Sherman were present and Nancy by conference call.

Minutes and Payroll and Accounts Payable Warrants were reviewed and signed.

Motion made to nominate Vinal for Selectmen, Chair. Seconded and approved by all.

Cornish Historical Society requests use of Pike Hall's lower level May 16th at 6:30 p.m. Motion made to approve and require proof of insurance. Seconded and approved.

The town's Property and Casualty Insurance contract expires June 30, 2013. Prequalification letters will be sent out March 25th with a response deadline of April 5th.

Kristra's Liquor License Application was reviewed against last year's application for any change. Motion made sign the license application. Seconded and approved by all.

Tabulating machines are being offered by the Department of Elections for \$745/year (no programming fees) to towns with 1000+ registered voters and at no charge to towns with 1060+ registered voters. There are 1050 registered voters in Cornish. Selectmen decided not to participate at this time and will revisit in a couple of years.

Selectmen workshop scheduled for Wednesday, March 27 following their meeting with the School Board.

A DOT Public Hearing regarding the Warren Bridge Project is scheduled for Wednesday, April 17 at 6:00 p.m. at Pike Memorial Hall.

The PSAP contract between the Town of Cornish and the State Police has been received, reviewed and approved by Sam Gilpatrick but needs to be reviewed by Nancy Perkins before selectmen sign off on it.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendexter

Daniel Sherman

Nancy S. Perkins